#### **MAYOR**

\*Eric Mueller

## BOROUGH COUNCIL

- \*Ron Tombesi, President
- \*Wayne Bollinger, Vice President
- \*Ioe Cadd
- \*Don Fisher
- \*Corey Gable
- \*Robert Norton
- \*Tana Ryder
- \*Norma Duttera, Secretary
- \* Catherine Gutberlet, Treasurer

#### **ZONING BOARD**

- \*Paul Gima
- \*Jeff Grove
- \*Steve Herbert

# PLANNING COMMISSION

- \*Kim Adkins
- \*Ash Bhargave
- \*Keith Null
- \*Andrew Wagner
- \*Bradley Yost

### **MEETINGS**

1<sup>st</sup> Mondays, 7pm

Loganville Community Center 260 West Ore Street



Loganville Borough
Founded 1820
PO Box 88, Loganville, PA 17342-0088
www.LoganvillePA.us
LoganvilleBorough@yahoo.com
(717) 428-3938

Loganville Borough Mayor's Report - September 2025

Issues/Concerns/Requests: none

## **Mayor Report Summary:**

- Pennsylvania State Police (PSP) Report: none received
- <u>District Court Reports:</u> none received
- Emergency Management (EM):
  - o Fire Police Requests: none received
  - Weather Emergencies: none
- Meetings/Training:
  - Rescheduled York County Office of Emergency Management (OEM) quarterly EM Coordinator (EMC) Training was held on Tuesday, August 12 from 6:00-8:30 pm. The Emergency Assistance Coordinator from the Pennsylvania Department of Human Services (DHS) gave an overview on PA-DHS resources, ways they can help at the county/local level and services they can provide (e.g., training or exercises). Further discussions covered continuing efforts to identify and sign-on facilities to serve as county shelters and methods to establish shelter agreements at the local level. In addition, a new mobile application that York County is rolling out called "Chief 360" <a href="https://chief360.com/chief-mobile/">https://chief360.com/chief-mobile/</a> was discussed. Details about how it the roll out is occurring or how it might be used by EMCs and municipalities is unclear at this time.

### • <u>Correspondence:</u>

- On Friday, August 8, 2025, I received an email from the Loganville Treasurer with an attached Rescheduling Notice from Magisterial District 19-3-04 for Docket No. MJ-19304-CV-0000129-2025 originally scheduled for Tuesday, July 22, 2025 and a new date of Wednesday, September 3, 2025. I received an email on Thursday, August 14 from the Borough Council (BC) Vice President indicating that he had spoken with the borough solicitor and borough presence is not required as September 3 is a "temporary date" based upon receiving a response from the defendant.
- On Tuesday, August 12, 2025, I received an email from the BC Vice President indicating that BC President Tombesi had stepped down as President as of Monday, August 4, 2025.
- York County OEM sent an email for a 2026 Special Events Data Call on Thursday, August 21. On Friday, August 22, I submitted Loganville's reply indicating the borough had no Special Events scheduled for 2026.

#### Miscellaneous:

- On numerous occasions during the month of August, per past practice, the former BC President and I made visits to various locations throughout the borough to address borough residents' concerns regarding complaints of potential ordinance violations by other residents regarding overgrown lawns and loose dogs. In some cases, no one was home and on other occasions, when performing the followup visits, remedies had already been made.
- I've completed my survey of local and state roads and sidewalks. With the rights of way (30 feet on state and 15 feet on borough roads), conferring with the borough engineer and/or solicitor is needed to clarify the details as to whose responsibility it is (e.g., commonwealth, borough or property owner) for trimming along those thoroughfares. Once clarified by them, I can proceed to notify property (non-commonwealth or non-municpal) owners if they are the responsible parties. Prior to engaging the engineer and/or solicitor for clarification, I'll await BC consent as I do not want to obligate the borough for potential professional expenses without prior BC approval. Insofar as residential neighborhood sidewalk vegetation obstructions, I will proceed to the dozen plus residences in September to contact the owners, review the vegetation ordinance with them and advise them of the necessary corrective action so they are in compliance.

Respectfully submitted,

**ORIGINAL SIGNED BY** 

Eric J. Mueller
Loganville Mayor and
Deputy EMC, Loganville-Springfield Regional EMA